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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

As we come to the end of a busy half term, I would like to take this opportunity to thank our pupils for the hard work 

and resilience demonstrated this half term. Particularly our Year 6 pupils who have been the first cohort to sit SATs test 

for two years. I’m sure they will enjoy their final half term at Moorfield.  

 

Covid19 Update 

A reminder that twice weekly lateral-flow testing is no longer recommended and the revised guidelines advise under 18s 

isolate for a minimum of 3 days if they test positive with Covid-19—the day of the positive test is day 0. Without testing 

pupils can return to school on day 3 from when their symptoms started, as long as they have a temperature below 37.5. 

 

School Hours Consultation 

Thank you to the small number of school stakeholders who shared their thoughts during the consultation period on the 

requirement to extend the school day. The questions that were put to me from parents related to the impact the 32.5 

hour week would have in relation to the start and end times at Moorfield Pre-School and St Peter’s RC Primary School. 

 

I’ve spoken to pre-school and they are not in the position where they can extend their day. As they are a private setting 

the statutory requirement for a 32.5 hour week does not apply. I will liaise with pre-school next half term to identify the 

most practical way at pick up time for those who have children in both the pre-school and Moorfield Primary School.  

 

I have spoken with the Headteacher at St Peter’s and he is in the process of discussing the 32.5 hour week with his   

governing body. As this is a statutory requirement, the likelihood is that the start and end of the school day will be   

similar. I appreciate this is going to prove difficult for those who use childminders that pick up from both schools but 

we will liaise with childminders to try and find a solution. For those who drive to Moorfield my advice would be the same 

as it is now. Park away from the school and walk the short distance to pick your child up. We have a number of parents 

parking on the single yellow lines outside the KS1 entrance and exit very close to the crossing patrol. These cars cause 

extra traffic right outside the school and are a danger to children and adults. If necessary, we will be reporting these 

cars to the relevant authorities from next half term.   

 

To ensure the school day is the same length across both KS1 and KS2, we have amended slightly the school day times 

we shared as part of the consultation. We have included the 5 minute gap between both playgrounds in the morning 

and afternoon. The timings are as follows: 

KS1—gates open at 8.45am, school starts at 8.55am / gates open at 3.15pm, pick up is 3.25pm 

KS2—gates open at 8.50pm, school starts at 9.00am / gates open at 3.20pm, pick up is 3.30pm 

Kaleidoscope follows these same times.   

 

Attendance and Punctuality 

It is vitally important after so much lost learning over the last two years that pupils attend school every day and arrive 

on time, so they do not miss essential learning and can achieve their full potential. Please ensure your child arrives at 

school on time in the final half term of the school year. 

 

I hope you all have a wonderful break over the next two weeks and enjoy the Queen’s Jubilee festivities. There is       

information attached regarding half term activities you may want to look at as well as a link to a job opportunities with 

the Together Trust and a Covid-19 vaccine programme for primary school aged children. We return to school on      

Monday 13th June. I look forward to seeing you all then. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Paul Anderson 

Headteacher 

wc 16th May 2022 

Class of the Week: 3B 

House of the Week: Buffalo 

Pupil of the Week: Oliver B 3B 



The children had a wonderful time 

on Thursday evening performing 

at the Manchester Arena. Thank 

you to all the children and parents 

for supporting the event and a 

special thank you to Mr Roffey, 

Miss Bickerstaffe, Miss Yarwood, 

Mrs Twemlow and Mr Swire. 

It’s been a great week of learning topped 

off with a wonderful afternoon of fun and 

games and our Jubilee picnic. An event we 

won’t forget with our friends and teachers.  

Our MHSA are starting to 

go ahead with live events 

again and are in the   

process of planning the 

Summer Fair on Friday 

8th July. If you would like 

to help then please    

contact Jane Robinson in 

the school office.  














